
Tourism Advisory Board
Quarterly Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, January 15, 2008, 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Delaware Economic Development Office

Large Conference Room

Dover, Delaware
Attendance

Linda Parkowski (Board Member)
Tom McCarthy (DEDO)
Mike Schwartz (Board Member)
Dina Reider (DTO)

Norma Lee Derrickson (Board Member)
Ross Tyler (DEDO)
Xavier Teixido (Board Member)
Tim Morgan (Absent) 

George Fiorile (Board Member)
Cheryl Lahman (DEDO)
Kay Wheatley (Absent)
Sarah Willoughby (GWCVB)
Barbara Benson (Absent)
Scott Thomas (CVB)

Cindy Small (CVB)

The special meeting of the Tourism Advisory Board was called to order by Chairman Linda Parkowski at 10:1 a.m.
Approval of Minutes
 

The minutes from the meeting held December 4, 2007 were reviewed and approved.

Discussion Wilmington Bike Race
A discussion of the Wilmington Bike Race and the possible television coverage commitments from ESPN or Fox Network.   
Welcome Center Update
 

A brief update was given to the members on the current RFQ process with DelDot and the concerns with the current RFQ.

JFC Presentation
 

The committee discussed the opportunity to address possible recommendations to be included in the JFC Presentation.  

Guidelines for Local Television coverage versus National Television coverage was discussed.  Due to the high cost of National coverage for events in Delaware; a discussion to use local television coverage for Delaware events that are more advantageous for affordability and exposure.

A motion was raised by George Fiorile and the recommendation “that DEDO be charged to research the budget and budget epilogue language of $100,000 that is allocated for television coverage replacement from the LPGA and report back to the Tourism Advisory Board in an effort to use the funds to support local television coverage for other events throughout the state regionally.”
Xavier Teixido seconded the motion – all in favor.

George Fiorile made a motion “If the interpretation is no restrictions on the product development line funds than TAB makes a motion to fund $30,000 for the Wilmington Grand Prix cycling event from the product development fund line of $100,000.  The Wilmington Grand Prix must also develop a 5 year plan.”
Xavier Teixido seconded the motion – all in favor.

DEDO Administration Presentation – Budget, PAT, Staffing
 

Cheryl Lahman presented a review of the Tourism Budget and expenditures.

Marketing – Dina Reider
 

Dina Reider presented an update on the Tourism Website, Governor’s Summit and the Tourism Conversion Study.

Public Comments from Guests
 

None

New Business
 

1. George Fiorile wanted to update the members for information purposes only in regards to the Sports Betting Initiative as it is favorable for economic development.

2. Grant Workshop – to include DHLA, DTA, CVB’s, TAB, Dina, Tim, Cheryl Lahman.  Location – Dover Downs – January 19 – 10:00 – 12:00.

Adjourn
Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.
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